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Carroll Place
Join us on January 26 for Bingo
Join youth volunteers and community members to 
spend an evening of fun and Bingo with the residents 
of Carroll Place.

Tuesday, January 26
6pm – 8pm
Carroll Place Lounge

Additional Info: 
• $0.25/card/game. Bring your Quarters!
• Winner takes home the pot
• We will play 10-11 games. Everyone has a chance to 

win!!

Come out and join us for a great time!

Everyone is welcome!!!

g

Help shape the future 
of the University of 
Calgary’s main campus

The University of Calgary 
would like your feedback 
on Campus Forward, the 
long range development 
plan for the main campus.

Join us at our upcoming 
public open house: 

 February 9, 2016 
5:30 p.m. to 8 p.m. 
Varsity Acres 
Presbyterian Church 
4612 Varsity Drive NW

Visit ucalgary.ca/campusforward 
for more information.
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COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Our neighbourhood contributors for this month include: Anne Burke, Alicia Cli� ord, 
Angie Goldsmith, Dorothy Haeberle, Kristina Hansen, Lee Hunt, Cynthia Sim and 
Kelli Wreford. Proofreader – Lee Hunt. Cover Photo by Kristine Goodall.

Happy New Year neighbours. I hope everyone had a 
restful holiday. The Brentwood Community Association 
has many activities to keep you busy in the New Year. 
Public skating at the Sportsplex will resume January 
2nd and the outdoor ice is also an option if the weather 
cooperates. The outdoor ice is located west of the “Old 
Hall” at 33rd Street and Bearspaw Drive. The 55 Plus 
Bridge Group and the Scrabble Group will resume af-
ter the holidays. Likewise, the Playgroup for ages 5 and 
under will start up again after the holidays. Information 
regarding all these activities can be found in this issue 
of the Bugle.

Believe it or not, it is not too soon to start thinking about 
outdoor soccer. Registration opens February 1st and vol-
unteers are needed now. Soccer Coordinator Kristina 
Hansen has all the information in this issue.

Welcome to new BCA Community Garden Coordinator 
Cynthia Sim. The Gardening Group will be back at work 
before we know it! 

The Calgary Public Library has some new programs 
and details can be found in the article inside or on the 
website: calgarypubliclibrary.com. Lee Hunt also has an 
article about a recent performance by Calgary Philhar-
monic violinists at Nose Hill Library.

Last but not least, please see the article about our lo-
cal “heroes” from Dr. Co�  n School. They are 8 students 
that shaved their heads in November to raise money for 
Kids’ Cancer Care. Some even had hair long enough to 
donate for wigs!

I think what we all need for 2016 is a happy and hopeful 
New Year. 

Volunteer Board of Directors
President Bonita McCurry 403-284-4309
Past President Casper Valstar 403-282-3468
Vice President Kirk Osadetz 403-289-9022
Treasurer Paul Neilson 403-284-3477
Membership Marie Weninger mweninger100@ 
  Henderson  hotmail.com
Secretary to Board of  Sherri Dupas 403-289-9219
Directors Only
Member at Large Paul Neilson 403-282-7215
Seniors’ Tea Coordinator Kristine Goodall 403-455-6196
Old Hall Casper Valstar 403-282-3468
Dev and Trans Kirk Osadetz 403-289-9022
Civic A� airs Kirk Osadetz 403-289-9022
Nose Hill Park Kirk Osadetz 403-289-9022
Brentwood Bugle Kelli Wreford bcabugle@telus.net
Playgroup Marie Weninger mweninger100@ 
  Henderson  hotmail.com
Casino Alicia Cli� ord alandpat@gmail.com
Volunteer Coordinator Alicia Cli� ord bcavolunteer@telus.net
Seniors Dorothy Haeberle 403-282-9719

Special Representatives
55+ Bridge Group Roman Makar 403-289-6244
Environment Polly Lee 403-282-2014
  Knowlton Cockett
Outdoor Ice Graham Matheos 403-289-5945
  Stovel Ferguson  403-289-9294
Scrabble O�  ce 403-284-3477

Banquet Hall O�  ce 403-284-3477
Garden Bed Rentals Cheryl Moller cm.checky@gmail.com 
Figure Skating Lisa Simpson skate.brentwood@gmail.com
Hockey Graham Matheos 403-289-5945
  Stovel Ferguson  403-289-9294
Soccer Kristina Hansen hansen.kk@gmail.com
Blakiston Park 
Development Cheri Macaulay 403-220-1219
Web Master  O�  ce 403-284-3477
TOD Development Eric Lemee emlemee@hotmail.com
   403-283-5785
Community Garden   Cynthia Sim    simc@shaw.ca 
Coordinator

Rose 
WOLSTENHOLME 

Sales RepresentativeÊ

Mobile: (403) 816-8442 
Office: (403) 288-1554  

Fax: (403) 592-9376 
rose.w@shawbiz.ca 

Certain frogs 
can be frozen 

solid then 
thawed and 

continue 
living.

The Knitting group as well as the sta�  of Carroll Place 
would like to extend a tremendous heartfelt thank 
you to everyone who has donated wool to our cause. 
To date, your donations have helped us knit well over 
500 sets of hats, mitts and scarves, as well as a variety of 
other items for young children in need. The group has 
donated to various causes including multiple schools 
throughout Calgary and Ronald McDonald House.

Our sta�  member who delivered the knitted items to 
Nepal has been in touch and has sent some pictures. 
He delivered over 200 sets of hats, scarves and mitts to 
children in Nepal. He visited two di� erent orphanages 
and hand delivered some items to other people in need. 

If you have any yarn, wool or knitting/crochet needles 
you would like to donate, please contact Erika, the 
Community Development O�  cer, at 403-452-5575. 
Thank you Brentwood!

for a Cause!
We are Knitting
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Brentwood 
Development
The views in this article are not those of the Brentwood 
Community Association. It should be noted that the pro-
posed development is a four storey building.

Development at Brisebois 
and Northmount Drives
Written by Brentwood Resident Lee Hunt

An estimated 200 people attended the November 25th 
Development Open House held at the Brentwood El-
ementary School gym. The gym was decidedly lively as 
Brentwoodians took the opportunity to view displays 
and ask questions regarding the proposed re-zoning 
and development on the NW corner of Northmount and 
Brisebois (the former service station site).

Displays were provided by Norr Architects and Lupi 
Construction who have asked The City to re-zone the 
site from CN2 to CCOR1 which would allow a develop-
ment to the height of 50 feet (15 meters) which is the 
equivalent of 5 storeys. A second display was arranged 
by a neighbourhood group opposed to the re-zoning. 
This group is asking that The City keep the zoning as it 
is currently which allows a maximum of 32 feet (10 me-
ters), the equivalent to 3 storeys.

Members of THE CITY OF CALGARY PLANNING DEPART-
MENT were also present to speak with attendees, as 
were Councillors Druh Farrell and Sean Chu. Reporters 
from Ch. 3 and Ch. 6 were also on hand.

To obtain further information about the proposed re-
zoning, please go to the Brentwood Community Asso-
ciation website at brntwdca@telus.net. Then go to the 
sub-heading Re-development.

This matter has now gone to The City of Calgary Plan-
ning Department and it is estimated that it will proceed 
to Council in February 2016.



Community Association
Membership Application

Surname: ___________________________________ 

First Name: __________________________________ 

Spouse: _____________________________________

Address: ____________________________________

Postal Code: ___________ Phone: _______________

Email: ______________________________________

Family $35    55 Plus (Couple) $25

Individual $12.50

Please return membership application with 
your cheque made payable to the Brentwood 

Community Association.

Mail or Drop Off to
Brentwood Community Association

5107, 33 Street NW, Calgary
Alberta T2L 1V3

brntwdca@telus.net

403-284-3477

GRAND 
OPENING
JANUARY 16

EVEN SUPERHEROES 
NEED EYE EXAMS

315, 4820 Northland Drive NW
587-353-6287 

www.focusedoptometry.com

DOOR OPENING  
PRIZES & SPECIALS

Over 600 Frames  
& Sunglasses

� e correct response to the 
Irish greeting, “Top of the 
morning to you,” is “and the 
rest of the day to yourself.”
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Public Skating at Brentwood Sportsplex
Mondays 10:00 am to 11:30 am: January 4, 2016 to 
March 28, 2016 (no skating on statutory holidays).
Saturdays 11:00 am to 12:00 noon: January 2, 2016 to 
March 26, 2016.
Cost $1.00 per person; please pay at the o�  ce on 
Mondays and at the concession on Saturdays.
Public skating only – no sticks, pucks, sleds or stroll-
ers. We do not supply skating assistance equipment. 
Anyone under age 18 must wear a helmet.

Scrabble Group: Call 403-284-3477 for more infor-
mation.

55 Plus Bridge Group: 
The Bridge Group meets every Wednesday at 1 pm 
upstairs in the Banquet Room of the Sportsplex. All 

players are welcome! Contact Roman at 403-289-
6244.

Brentwood Community Association Board 
Meeting: 
The next regular meeting will be Tuesday, January 
26, 2016 at 7:15 pm in the upstairs Boardroom at 
the Sportsplex. All community members are wel-
come, but are asked to submit agenda items in ad-
vance if they have items for discussion at the meet-
ing by contacting Linda Van Holst at 403-284-3477 
or brntwdca@telus.net.

BCA Hall Rentals:
The Banquet Hall and Boardroom at the Brentwood 
Sportsplex are available for rental by the public. 
Please refer to the BCA website for details www.
brentwoodcommunity.com and go to the Facilities 
page. Current BCA members get a 15% discount on 
hall rentals. 

Bugle Deadline for the March 2016 Bugle commu-
nity articles and notices is January 26, 2016 and the 
deadline for the April 2016 Bugle is February 24, 2016.

Philharmonic 
Violinists Delight 
at Nose Hill Library
by Lee Hunt

WOW! It was standing room only at the Nose Hill Li-
brary on November 13 as a large crowd gathered to 
enjoy a concert performed by two violinists from the 
Calgary Philharmonic Orchestra (CPO).

The sun was shining through the large skylight, folks 
were sitting, standing, and leaning, as Steven Lubi-
arz and David Lakirovish launched immediately into 
their music. They played music by classical compos-
ers Bach, Pleyel, Bartok, Dancla, and Mozart, then 
wrapped up with two show tunes – “Somewhere Over 
the Rainbow” and “New York, New York”.

During a question period, Steven told the audience 
that he had started playing the violin at age 5 and 
has been a member of the CPO since 2003. He gave 
a wonderfully detailed description of the shape of a 
violin – comparing it to the human body with its neck, 
ears, back, ribs, belly, and � ngers. David spoke of the 
“heart and soul of a violin”. He also told us that he has 
been playing the violin since he was 3 years old!

Asked about purchase costs, Steven observed that, “a 
bow can cost more than a violin”, while David added 
that, “a violin can cost more than a house”.

Questioned as to the work schedule for a member 
of the CPO, both violinists outlined a typical week as 
consisting of Sunday and Monday – o� , Tuesday – one 
rehearsal, Wednesday and Thursday – two rehearsals 
per day, Friday – dress rehearsal (and often times also 
a performance), Saturday – performance. The week 
that David and Steven were at Nose Hill Library, the 
schedule was even more complicated as the CPO was 
rehearsing music for four totally di� erent perfor-
mances.

Being a CPO musician is a demanding way of life, but 
both Steven and David obviously thrive on it. Their en-
thusiasm – in both playing and speaking – was clearly 
conveyed to the SRO audience!

I wish our Bugle readers all the best in 2016!

If you would like to suggest an individual or group I 
should write about, please contact me via the Bugle 
email address at bcabugle@telus.net. Thanks!

Steven Lubiarz (left) and David Lakirovish

2015-2202

   BRENTWOOD RESIDENTS:

Your 2016 green, blue and  
black cart collection calendar  
is now online.
By eliminating printed calendars, we’re giving you 
more convenient ways to access your schedule, 
reducing costs and saving paper too. 

Go to calgary.ca/collectionschedule.

SUM R CUTS . c aLawncare & Snow Removal
•	Residential	&	Small	Commercial
•	Weekly	Lawn	Care
•	Curb	Appeal
•	Spring	&	Fall	Clean	Ups
•	Sod	preparation	&	installation
•	Snow	Removal

Dick Ridley  
403-918-0447
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The playground committee from Dr. E.W. Co�  n School 
is working to rejuvenate the existing playground. This 
project will involve resurfacing the current playground 
and adding a few new structures to enhance play. For 
more information or to join the committee please email 
Larysa at larysahenry@yahoo.com.
______________________________________________
Did you know that there is a Facebook group and a Twit-
ter account dedicated to bringing together our com-
munity? Use the Twitter pro� le @BrentwoodYYC to get 
connected.

The “Brentwood Community” group on Facebook, has 
been replaced by a new page. Check out https://www.
facebook.com/groups/brentwoodcommunity/ 

In this format people are invited to follow all things 
Brentwood.

Would you like to add to the Brentwood Bugle’s Bulletin 
Board? Contact the Editor Kelli at bcabugle@telus.net.

2015-1053

On Jan. 5, 2016, The City of Calgary will mail 2016 property assessment notices.
Watch for your assessment notice in the mail –  
it contains important information including:

•  Your assessed value

•  Your access code to log into Assessment Search 

•  Dates to contact Assessment if you have 
questions.

Go to Assessment Search to:

•  View information about your assessment and 
other details

•  Search for comparable properties

•  Search for sales of similar properties in your area

•  View other detailed assessment information.

Assessment Search – getting started
First-time users will need to complete a  
two-step registration process:
1.  Create a City of Calgary personal myID account. 

Visit calgary.ca/myID to register.

2.  Link your property assessment to your  
myID account. 

When you receive your 2016 assessment notice go 
to Assessment Search at calgary.ca/assessment:

•  Login with your myID account and password.

•  Enter the roll number and access code 
displayed on your notice.

By Cynthia Sim, 
Brentwood Community Garden Coordinator (Communication)

As I glance out the window and see the blanket of white 
and small crowns of snow atop my still blooming snap-
dragons, reality sets in – winter has arrived. The beds at 
the garden are largely barren except for perennials and 
a couple of forlorn looking sun� owers. The growing sea-
son is over and the garden rests. However, the garden-
ers do not, and lessons learned from this year’s harvest 
will no doubt be considered when spring returns and 
planting resumes.

The gardeners would like to thank Sheryl Normandeau 
for her two years as Garden Coordinator. Her hard work 
and dedication to the garden were an inspiration to us 
all and we look forward to seeing her in the spring.

Garden bed rentals for 2016 will be available in Febru-
ary, 2016. If you are considering joining us, contact our 
membership coordinator, Cheryl Moller (cm.checky@
gmail.com) and she will place your name on the waiting 
list. In the meantime, I will leave you with a quotation 
from Muriel Stuart’s poem “The Seed Shop”:

In this brown husk a dale of hawthorn dreams,

A cedar in this narrow cell is thrust

That will drink deeply of a century’s streams.

These lilies shall make summer in my dust.

Here in their safe and simple hour of death,

Sealed in their shells, a million roses leap;

Here I can blow a garden with my breath

And in my hand a forest lies asleep.

BCA Volunteers
by Alicia Cli� ord, the BCA Volunteer Coordinator

THANK YOU!
I apologize for the delay in getting this out. Better late 
than never I always say.

I would like to thank all those who helped sta�  our ca-
sino that was held over the September long weekend. 
It proved to be a fruitful endeavour for the Community 
Association. It brought in just over $73,000 for the BCA 
to use over the next two years. These funds help us keep 
the Sportsplex running. Without the volunteers it would 
not have been possible. So thank you once again.  We 
deeply appreciate your time and e� orts in supporting 
the BCA.

Winter may just be arriving but another soccer 
season is just around the corner...
Though the ground has just gotten its � rst real cover-
ing of snow, soccer registration is set to open in Febru-
ary. Each child registered requires a parent or guardian 
to complete one volunteer shift/role to a maximum of 
three shifts.  Currently, we have a number of shifts avail-
able for February and March 2016.  The sooner you reg-
ister the better the choice in shifts. 

As a Community Association we rely heavily on 
volunteers to help us o� set the cost of programs. 
We often � nd ourselves having to hire out shifts during 
the months of February and March. This takes money 
away from the community association as a whole. 
Please consider registering early so we can minimize the 
� nancial impact on the BCA.

BCA Volunteer Position 
Available
Sherri Dupas is stepping down from her long-time vol-
unteer position of Secretary to the Board of Directors in 
June, 2016. If you are interested in this volunteer posi-
tion, please email Linda at the BCA O�  ce: brntwdca@
telus.net. The Secretary’s duty is taking minutes at the 
monthly Board meetings and the AGM. The meetings 
are held the last Tuesday of the month at 7:15 and are 
approximately 2 hours long. There is no meeting in July 
or December.

Family owned since 1989

20% OFF
CUSTOM FRAMING 
Expires Feb 29/16

NORTH
Market Mall

3625 Shaganappi Tr NW
Calgary, AB

403-286-9557

SOUTH
2, 625-77th Ave SE

Calgary, AB
403-278-3074

Open Daily
www.avenidagalleries.com
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Photos by Kristine Goodall

Please mark your calendars for the upcoming Teas on 
January 28 and February 25, 2016. All BCA Seniors’ Teas 
are held upstairs in the Brentwood Sportsplex (1520B 
Northmount Drive N.W.) from 1:00 to 2:30 pm. The Tea 
is a free event and welcomes ages 55+.

At the November 26th Tea, we had a special guest, Hold-
en Christopher Goodall. Chris and Kristine Goodall wel-
comed Holden into their lives on October 11, 2015. He 
weighed 4 pounds and 7 ounces and had to stay in the 
hospital about a week before he could come home. He 
is happy and thriving now!

We also had a presentation from Reliable Home Mainte 

nance Solutions Inc. The company o� ers regular home 
maintenance and repair services with a strong focus 
on helping seniors remain in their own homes as long 
as possible. Services include professional lawn care, 
snow removal, household repairs, window washing, 
etc. They are certi� ed Age-In-Place specialists through 
the National Home Builders Association and are fully li-
censed, bonded and insured. More information about 
the company can be found on their website http://
www.reliablehms.com or feel free to contact them at 
403-860-3180.

At our January 28, 2016 Tea, we will be doing a Book 
Swap. Please bring books you have already read and 
take some new ones home with you. It is often a good 
month to stay indoors and read!

Thank you to everyone in the community that donated 
the china teapots, cups and saucers. We used them at 
our tea and they were a beautiful addition at our tables. 
We are grateful!

We hope you all had a wonderful Christmas and New 
Year with family and friends. We believe that 2016 will 
be good to us all!

By Dorothy Haeberle

BCA Seniors’ 
Tea News

Seniors’ 
Tea 

volunteer 
Jokeh with 

Holden

Sheila with Holden, 
Dela and Betty behind
Sheila with Holden, 
Dela and Betty behind
Sheila with Holden, Sheila with Holden, Sheila with Holden, 
Dela and Betty behindDela and Betty behindDela and Betty behind
Sheila with Holden, 
Dela and Betty behind

Dr. Lauren Vredenburg is back after 
studying at UBC, McGill and UCLA.

We are delighted that she has joined
Dr. Jennifer Maguire, her mother, and  

Dr. Christine Lilge at Calgary Fine Dentistry.
Dr. Lauren Vredenburg is taking  

new patients!  

Back in  
Calgary  

after  
10 years!

calgaryfinedentistry.com
206, 1910 - 20th Ave NW | 403-284-3061

Outdoor 
Soccer
By Kristina Hansen

2016 Soccer Registration
The New Year has arrived, so it is time to start 
thinking about soccer for the 2016 season. The 
Brentwood Outdoor Soccer Registration is from 
February 1 to 29 for all age groups (U4, birth year 
2012; to U16/18, birth year 1998). Please go on-
line at http://www.brentwoodcommunity.com/
programregistration.html to register. 

The 2016 soccer season will begin the week of April 
18 and run until the end of June, with evaluations 
tentatively taking place on April 12 for select age 
groups and team selections occurring on April 14. 
Please check out the website for details: http://
www.brentwoodcommunity.com/soccer.html.

Support your community and Brentwood soccer by 
signing up for head coach/assistant coach positions 
and other volunteer roles when you register your 
child online. Coaching clinics will be o� ered prior to 
the start of the season.

Your support is needed in order to ensure we con-
tinue to provide this program to our kids! Please 
contact Lindsey Rostoker at linz.rostoker@gmail.
com for further information regarding U4–U8 or 
Kristina Hansen at hansen.kk@gmail.com for further 
information regarding U10 and up.

Dr. E. W. Cof� n School
By Angie Goldsmith
While Christmas holidays are such a wonderful time of 
family and friends, the promise of a new year holds its 
own excitement. It won’t be long now until sta�  and stu-
dents are back into full swing.

On January 12, students at Dr. Co�  n will enjoy treat day 
hosted by the Portable. Parents are invited to join us at 
7pm that evening for Parent Council. It would be great 
to see as many people out as possible for the � rst meet-
ing of 2016. New faces are always welcome!

Rooms 5, 6, and 7 will be gearing up for their class trip 
to the Telus Spark Centre later this month. Report cards 
will be coming home on the 29th. 

We wish each of you the best as you welcome in the 
New Year.

Brentwood Elementary
By Devina Sharma
Brentwood School Council Secretary
Happy New Year from the sta�  and students of Brent-
wood School! We want to wish our Brentwood Commu-
nity neighbours all the best in 2016! Sta�  and students 
return from Winter Break on January 4th, so please re-
member to slow down in the playground zones for the 
safety of all.

This month the students will begin in-line skating, with 
students from Grades 1 to 4 participating in this fun 
activity. The students will also continue to focus on our 
school-wide theme of Leadership and Independence as 
part of our character learning. 

Our school is hosting the Brentwood TLC Open House 
on January 11th at 7pm. If you are interested in � nding 
out more about the TLC program for your child, please 
join us for this informative meeting. 

We would like to take this opportunity to give a heart-
felt THANK YOU to all of the community members who 

have come to our school to purchase an SUTP Coupon 
Book this fall. We are so thankful that you chose to sup-
port our school fundraiser and your commitment to our 
school is very much appreciated. 

If you have any questions about our school, please visit 
our school website at www.schools.cbe.ab.ca/b204 or 
contact us at 403-777-6130.

Last
Quarter
Jan 1

New 
Moon
Jan 9

First 
Quarter
Jan 16

JANUARY MOON 
CALENDAR

Full 
Moon
Jan 23
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Brentwood 
Resident
Bald is Beautiful!
By Kelli Wreford, photos by Bonnie Vogeli

Brentwood resident Hayden Faber is a grade six student 
at Dr. E. W. Co�  n School. On November 26, he participat-
ed in a Shave Your Lid for a Kid fundraiser for Kids’ Cancer 
Care. The participants show moral support for the kids 
who lose their hair during cancer treatments while rais-
ing money for camps, research, hospital, and scholarship 
programs for young people a� ected by cancer.

When asked about the overall experience, Hayden said, 
“I was nervous waiting while the others had their heads 
shaved (he was last). It was weird having a shaved head; 
it was cold. It was a good, fun experience.” He had talk-
ed to other students and encouraged them to join the 
fundraising event. He said it wasn’t di�  cult to � nd oth-
ers who would join in for a good cause.

Seven other Dr. Co�  n students joined Hayden at the 
event, which was held at the school. 

The participants were cheered on by the students, sta�  
and proud parents. The team of 8 had raised over $5,800 

for Kids’ Cancer Care at the time this article was written. 
The donation page will be up for 3 months following the 
shave event, so donations can be made until February 
26. Go to the website kidscancercare.ca, click on “Do-
nate to a Shave” and then choose Dr. E. W. Co�  n from 
the drop down group tab.

Hayden’s inspiration was former Dr. Co�  n Principal 
Darren Toews who shaved his lid at a fundraiser at the 
school two years ago. Hayden has been growing his hair 
since then so it could be donated to Angel Hair for Kids, 
an organization that creates wigs speci� cally for � nan-
cially disadvantaged kids in Canada. Hair must be at 
least 30 centimetres long for donation.

Thank you, Hayden, for initiating this fundraising event 
and to Zenon, Ethan, Nick, Kent, Sammy, Josh and Aus-
tin. Your participation has raised a lot of money for a 
very special cause. Thanks to Cathy Polski, the current 
principal of Dr. Co�  n, for making arrangements for the 
event through Kids’ Cancer Care and the local hairdress-
ers who volunteered their time and clippers for the 
event.

Before the shave

After

The  Of f i c i a l  BRENTWOOD

CALGARY PUBLIC
LIBRARYCALGARY
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LIBRARY

Book Truck
Calgary Public Library is adding two brand new mobile 
libraries to its list of 18 community libraries. The Book 
Trucks will make stops in communities throughout Cal-
gary, starting January 2016. Each Book Truck will feature 
1,800 books and movies for children, teens, and adults. 
All you need is a FREE Calgary Public Library card (you 
can even sign up for one on The Book Truck)! To view 
The Book Truck schedule, visit www.calgarylibrary.ca/
booktruck. 

Laptops on loan!
Did you know that the Library loans laptops? All com-
munity libraries are equipped with computers for public 
use, and soon all locations will also o� er Chromebook 
Laptops for internet browsing from any seat in the 
building. Check with your community library for details.

Book Club in a Bag! 
Everything you ever needed to host a fascinating book 
club can be found in the Library’s Book Club in a Bag. 
The Calgary Public Library has just added over 55 new 
titles to our Book Club in a Bag collection, with a great 
book club read available for every reading interest! Each 
book club set has 10 copies, as well as discussion guides, 
book reviews, and more. Ask for details at your commu-
nity library.

50@150
In anticipation of Canada’s 150th birthday in 2017, Cal-
gary Public Library is hosting 50@150—an exhibit by 
artists Alex Park and Paul Scott Birnie that celebrates 
prominent and diverse Canadians. From January 11-23, 
2016, be sure to visit Central, Fish Creek, Crowfoot, and 
Saddletowne libraries. 

Chess in the Library 
Join members of the Calgary Chess Club and Calgary Ju-
nior Chess Club for the opportunity to play chess support-
ed by coaching. Children under 12 must be accompanied 
by a parent or caregiver. Chess clubs happen Saturdays 
at Shawnessy Library and Sundays at Country Hills, Crow-
foot, and Central libraries. Check dates and times at www.
events.calgarypubliclibrary.com or call 403-260-2620. You 
can also drop by for a pickup game of chess using giant 
pieces on a giant board at Bowness, Central, Country Hills, 
Fish Creek, and Forest Lawn libraries.

#101, 5403 Crowchild Trail NW
Calgary, AB, Canada T3B 4Z1
Phone: (403) 216-5436 • Fax: (403) 216-5438
calgary.varsity@assembly.ab.ca

MLA  CALGARY-VARSITY
STEPHANIE MCLEAN

Friends,

The New Year o� ers many opportunities going forward, but is 
also a chance to look back at the year that was. 2015 was an 
incredible year that saw many changes and advancements in 
Alberta. 2015 also gave me the chance to connect with our 
community. Calgary-Varsity is vibrant, dynamic, and growing. 
I am proud to have the honour of representing such a strong 
constituency in the Alberta Legislature. 

As 2015 wraps up, I continue to build relationships, and learn 
about important work happening in Calgary-Varsity. In No-
vember I toured Vecova, a key resource servicing the disabili-
ties community in Calgary; I learned that utilizing their pro-
fessional and pro� cient bottle depot is a great way to support 
their work. Personally, I will be sure to stop by Vecova’s warm 
water swimming pool, which is available to all Calgarians. 

I also had the opportunity to meet with Rick Lundy, the Ex-
ecutive Director of the Triwood Community Association. Rick 
showed my sta�  and me the impressive Triwood facilities, 
which include a child care centre and community ice rink. 

In order to ensure our o�  ce can e� ectively serve the constit-
uents of Calgary Varsity we met with Druh Farrell, councillor 
of Ward 7, to discuss the needs of our overlapping areas of 
representation. We also met with representatives from the 
University Of Calgary Board Of Governors to discuss a vari-
ety of campus needs and how the Provincial Government can 
work to address same. 

The month of November also saw a fresh crop of graduates 
from the University of Calgary. I had the opportunity to rec-
ognize the accomplishments of these students, as well as 
that of the honorary degree recipients. I look forward to the 
contributions of these new grads to the future of Calgary and 
Varsity. 

December is a month of celebration and community. Visit-
ing seniors in Varsity for tea, and delivering a poinsettia to 
seniors’ residences, was an enjoyable way for my sta�  and me 
to kick o�  the holiday season. On December 19th, we opened 
our constituency o�  ce for a Holiday Open House; I enjoyed 
sharing holiday cheer with my Varsity neighbours, and get-
ting to know some of my constituents a little better. I look 
forward to these opportunities to connect in a more personal 
way with each one of you in 2016.

I look forward to working with you and serving the Calgary-
Varsity Community in 2016!
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FOOTHILLS LUTHERAN CHRISTIAN PRESCHOOL: 
is a licensed, non-pro� t program for 3 and 4 year-
olds that facilitates the development of the whole 
child in a caring Christian environment. Children 
have fun with friends, laugh and learn, paint and 
paste, pray and play, slide and sing. Phone: 403-284-
1360. Email school@foothillslutheran.com. Website: 
www.preschool.foothillslutheran.com.

PERSONALIZED CLEANING SERVICES HAS GIFT 
CERTIFICATES: Order in January and receive $50 o� ! 
Licensed, insured and bonded. All supplies provided. 
Customer discount program. 200% satisfaction guar-
antee. Residential, commercial, move in/outs. Call 
Kim today 403-875-6219 or visit www.pcscalgary.
com.

LINDSEY’S HOUSE SITTING SERVICES: Do you 
need someone to care for your property while you 
are away? Consider calling Lindsey Rostoker, a bio-
chemist turned Brentwood stay-at-home Mom. Call 
403-816-3630 or e-mail linz.rostoker@gmail.com to 
check availability. References available.

SNOWGO SNOW CLEARING SERVICE: Warm and 
friendly as a chinook, but more dependable. $20.00 
per clearing or $100.00 per month for unlimited 
cleaning within 24 hours of last snowfall. Call John 
at 403-808-5371. 

NEIGHBOURHOOD CONFLICT? Community Media-
tion Calgary Society (CMCS) is a no cost mediation and 
con� ict coaching service that can help you resolve 
problems and restore peace! We help neighbours be 
neighbours again! www.communitymediation.ca, 
403-269-2707.

NEPTUNE PLUMBING & HEATING LTD: Quali� ed 
journeymen plumbers/gas� tters, very experienced 
in Brentwood. Upfront pricing. Reliable, conscien-
tious, fully guaranteed. Mon - Fri 8:00 am - 5:00 
pm. 24 hour emergency service call 403-255-7938. 
“Showering you with great service.”

DO YOU NEED AN EXTRA SET OF HANDS? 
C & L Helping Hands can provide them! We o� er han-
dy-man services, personal assistant, kitchen helper, 
cleaning and much more! Email: cl@clhelpinghands.
ca. Call Craig or Laurie at 403-880-7125 or 403-510-
8551.

CONCRETE CUTTING FOR BASEMENT WINDOWS, 
DOORS & FLOORS: New openings or enlargements 
cut into foundation for basement windows and 
doors. Enlarge your existing basement windows to 
meet � re code for bedrooms, from cutting base-
ment windows, doorways to supply and install qual-
ity windows, window-well, weeping-tile, core drill-
ing, excavation and anything concrete cutting. Call 
403-570-0555 or text 403-680-0611. Email: info@
asapconcretecutting.com.

OUT ON A LIMB PROFESSIONAL PRUNING: Tree 
and shrub pruning, shaping and restoration. Tree re-
moval and stump grinding. New tree and shrub se-
lection and installation. Fertilization and insect pest 
management. Licensed & Insured. Journeyman Land-
scape Gardener and certi� ed Arborist. Call Jim at 403-
265-6965 or email outonalimbprofessionalpruning@
live.ca. 

JEFFREY ELECTRIC: Friendly professional electri-
cal service for your next residential project large or 
small. City Quali� ed Trade, Master Electrician, Based 
in the NW, insured, licensed, certi� ed, bonded. Very 
competitive rates for quality electrical work. Ser-
vice Panel upgrades from 60 amp to 200 amp. Sub-
panels, Aluminum re-wiring, custom kitchens and 
basements. Free estimates. cejeclectric.com or call 
Clayton at 403-970-5441.

BUSINESS CLASSIFIEDS
For Business Classi� ed Ad Rates Call Great News Publishing at  403 263-3044 or sales@great-news.ca Pet Safety—Keep Your Pets 

Indoors This Winter
Humans are not the only ones who need to keep 
warm during the winter months. Your pets do too. Al-
though they might be covered in fur, your pet can still 
fall ill during the colder months or even get frostbite 
when temperatures drop below freezing. But have no 
fear, here are a few tips on how to keep your pet warm 
this winter. 

Keep your pet indoors. This is the number one way to 
keep your pets safe and warm in the winter. For dogs, 
take shorter walks when the weather is severely cold. 
A good rule of thumb is to go out with them and when 
you’re ready to come in, chances are your dog is too. If 
your dog must stay outside, make sure she has proper 
shelter and a source of fresh water at all times, and 
make sure her water cannot freeze. 

It’s important to remember that cold cars can pose a 
signi� cant risk to your pet’s health. Leaving your cat or 
dog in the car is just as dangerous in winter as in the 
summer. Limit car travel to only that which is necessary, 
and don’t leave your pet unattended in the vehicle. 

If you lose your pet during the winter months, do not 
delay. Call 3-1-1 to see if Animal Services has picked up 
your pet. If not, � le a lost pet report with Animal Ser-
vices.

For more information about pet safety please call 3-1-
1 or you can visit us on our Facebook page or on Twit-
ter @yycbylaws. 

As Calgary continues to grow, its transportation system 
needs to grow along with it. Work on two major transporta-
tion projects continues through the consultation process.

The Green Line: More than just a train
With key decisions on the Green Line expected in Fall 
2016, crucial public engagement sessions are being 
planned. I am doing a lot of homework as well. In Au-
gust, I joined City sta�  and two Council colleagues on 
a brief tour of Vancouver, Seattle, and Portland, to meet 
their rail experts and learn from their experiences. From 
each city, we learned about key elements of successful 
projects and how to avoid pitfalls. 

I boiled down all the information from our trip into eight 
essential lessons and presented them at the Central Li-
brary Dutton Theatre in November and again in Decem-
ber. Here are the top three lessons:

Consult, consult, and consult: All three cities stressed the 
need for, and bene� ts of, meaningful consultation with 
the neighbouring businesses and communities. Their 
ideas will be critical in order to maximize bene� ts and 
avoid costly mistakes. The Green Line will be the largest 
infrastructure project in Calgary’s history by three times! 
While we are excited to get started on the Green Line, it 
is important that we make thoughtful decisions. 

Leverage opportunities: The Green Line is more than just 
a rail project. It will forever change how Calgarians move 
about their city and the very nature of the communities 
along side. From a� ordable housing, to high environ-
mental standards, how can the advantages of this mas-
sive project extend beyond simple transportation? 

Take care of business: Construction of the Green Line 
will take many years and cause major disruption. Taking 
an example in Portland, Council enthusiastically sup-
ported my request for a Business Support Program. 

You can watch the video of my presentation online at 
www.druhfarrell.ca.

Crowchild Consultation Continues
Moving to the west end of Ward 7, public consultation 
on Crowchild Trail continues. The project team recently 

completed Phase Two of a six-phased process: Con� rm 
Project Goals. The established goals are: i) Maintain and 
enhance bordering communities, ii) Improve travel 
along the corridor, and iii) Improve mobility across the 
corridor. The project is now into Phase Three: Concept 
Identi� cation. Consultation on Phase Three will contin-
ue into Spring 2016. 

For more information on future public engagement on 
both the Green Line and Crowchild Trail, please contact 
our o�  ce via: www.druhfarrel.ca.

COUNCILLOR, WARD 7
DRUH FARRELL

ward07@calgary.ca • www.druhfarrell.ca
Twitter: @DruhFarrell • Facebook: Druh Farrell

of each month 

for the next 

month’s issue

Kelli Wreford

bcabugle@telus.net
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by Anne Burkeby Anne Burke

the Friends 
of Nose Hill

News from 

What is new and ancient on Nose Hill? 
Hint: It is an o� ering site, one of the largest in North 
America and has a spiritual connection to traditional 
territory and stewardship. You will � nd it o�  pathways 
south of the 14th St. parking lot, in the SE corner of the 

park. You can read more on the City Blog or the Royal 
Alberta Museum website.

Answer: In late September, 2015, members of the Blood 
Tribe built a traditional medicine wheel of rocks in the 
shape of a circle (Siksikaitsitapi logo) of all 4 tribes: Sik-
sika, Blood, Northern and Southern Peigan. It represents 
the north, south, east, and west, a spiritual location. 

This landmark project was part of the annual Siksikaitsi-
tapi Blackfoot Confederacy Conference. The Native Heri-
tage Site is a sacred place. The wheel provides for physi-
cal, emotional, mental, and spiritual dimensions.

Nose Hill was chosen for the site of the medicine wheel 
because of its cultural signi� cance to the Blackfoot. Be-
cause it provides a view of the valley, Nose Hill was used 
as a lookout used for observing other tribes and hunt-
ing game during the summer and winter. Celestial or as-
tronomical events (such as vision quests, stars, sunrises, 
solstices, and sun dances) inspired ceremonies in nature 
for large social groups.

Most known medicine wheels are in Alberta, but they 
have also been found across the northern plains of 
North America and date back some 4500 years. The 
wheel on Nose Hill is divided into four to represent the 
4 Blackfoot tribes. A rock cairn is located at the centre, 
where suitable o� erings may be placed. Spokes go out 
from the centre; “4” is a sacred number, whether for 
directions, seasons, elements, life states; kingdoms, or 
medicines such as sweetgrass, cedar, willow, and sage. 

Whether you walk or bike, remember the wheel is for ev-
erybody to enjoy, to count our blessings, for the circle of 
life; many people o� er thoughts, prayers or songs when 
they visit. Remember the intention is to be thankful.

NH Medicine Wheel



Free Home Evaluations Anytime 
No Cost or Obligation
Call Danny Wai
at 403-247-5171
and Start Packing!
Not intended to solicit currently listed properties.

Re/Max Real Estate
Mountain View

222, 4625 Varsity Drive NW
Calgary AB   T3A 0Z9 

Fax: 403-247-4200
E-mail: dannywai678@gmail.com 

www.dannywai.com

DANNY 
WAI

“Professionals 
DO get results!”

Visit my website www.dannywai.com for all my listings with photos anytime!

ON THE MARKET

SOLD 

SOLD 

10 BUTTE PLACE NW (BRENTWOOD)
Bungalow with over 1,140 sq.ft. Upgraded…Fence, siding, shingles, windows, bathrooms,  
Furnace….Double detached garage. Asking $574,900

36 DALCASTLE WAY NW (DALHOUSIE)
Excellent quiet location, beside the playground Original owner. Two storey split. Over 1,650 
sq.ft. Double attached garage. Close to all amenities. Asking $539,900

5674 BRENNER CRESCENT NW (BRENTWOOD)
Bi-Level, 1,300 sq.ft.  Total of 4 bedrooms, 2 full bathrooms. Gleaming hardwood floors 
throughout. Double attached garage. Asking $549,900

1702, 650-10 STREET SW (DOWNTOWN WEST END)
Excellent location. West end of Downtown. Two bedrooms, two bathrooms with views of bow 
river. One underground parking. Close to all amenities. Asking $389,000

3819 BRIGHTON DRIVE NW (BRENTWOOD)
3 level split home. Over 1,030 sq.ft. Original owner. Single carport. Newer windows, shingles 
& siding. Close to all amenities. Asking $486,800

5240 VARSITY DRIVE NW (VARSITY ACRES)
Excellent location, Bungalow with over 1,330 sq.ft. Total of 5 bedrooms, 2.5 bathrooms.  
Singles/siding (2013). Double detached garage. Close to all amenities. Asking $549,900 

4211 BRISEBOIS DRIVE NW (BRENTWOOD)
Bungalow with over 1,250 sq.ft.  Total of 4 bedrooms. 2 full bathrooms. Double detached 
garage and single carport. Tons of renovation in 2007 & 2014. Asking $579,900                                      


